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A TOAST TO PIONEER WOMEN

Fred Rutter

And here’s to the ladies, God bless ‘em, they never got statues and fame

Their menfold went off into new worlds and God bless the women, they came

They were doctors and cooks for their menfold as they made a new home in the wild

They aged from the harsh style of living and often died birthing a child.

They cared for their menfold and families as the gentlemen bragged of their deeds.

They faced all the dangers their men did, put aside all their personal needs.

And what did they get for their troubles, in the wilderness they helped to tame?

A greening bronze statue of husband, in a city that bears a man’s name.

So here’s to the pioneer women, the men couldn’t do it alone.

“God bless the pioneer women’, it ought to be carved in stone.
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FROM THE PRESIDENT’S DESK.
Welcome to the New Year, and another exciting year for Zonta Caboolture.
Thank you to all who came along last Sunday to Sara's home for our annual
planning day, thank you for your input, brilliant ideas, and enthusiasm.
Once again thank you to Sara for opening her home to us and to all for the
delicious lunch.  

Sara is our guest speaker for this month's Dinner Meeting sharing with us "
My Brilliant Career ".  


I have been very remiss in not sharing with you some extremely good news
regarding Helene and her beautiful photography. The Pharmaceutical Guild of
Australia has chosen a selection of Helene's photographs for the Guild's
2009 calendar, I think that is a wonderful achievement for Helene, and I
know that you will all join with me in congratulating her.


I look forward to out first Dinner Meeting for the year this Thursday the
31st, at the Morayfield Tavern.  Please advise Glenda if you are not able to
be there.


Sue
Birthdays and Anniversary
(Dec, Jan, Feb)
	BIRTHDAYS

	ANNIVERSARY


	Edith 13/12

Pam B. 1/1
Shirley 31/1

Cecil 23/2
	Glenda and Geoff 29/12



	
	



TREASURERS REPORT

You should have received this from Pam by now.
A reminder that if you miss a meeting, regardless of apology, you need to pay $5.00 at the next available meeting.  This is an admin fee and is built into our $20 we pay when we have dinner.  If you attend dinner and don’t eat then you still need to pay the $5.

If you are unable to attend a meeting please give Glenda a telephone call on 3385 6160 (a/h)
STATUS OF WOMEN – SERVICE
We’re all ready to tackle another year of activities. All committee members have their “assignments” for the year 
We welcome new club member Cathy to our committee. She has taken responsibility for organising the making and delivery of the breast cushions. 
The committee has been getting organised via e-mail and will have a short meeting immediately before our January dinner meeting at the tavern. Main topic for discussion will be plans for the April Mental Health seminar. 
Our first good deed for the year has been the purchase of a second hand fridge for the deception Bay Flexible Learning Centre, for which they are most grateful. 
Money to cover education costs for some girls in Malawai has been deposited in the account as requested by Carole.

Helene

Chairman – Status of Women Service

OGANISATION, MEMBERSHIP & CLASSIFICATION 

ORGANISATION

Constitution/Bylaws Working Group (Sandra, Cecil)

Sandra distributed copies of the revised constitution/by-laws to members by email, highlighting areas to consider when voting.  She spoke to members about the constitution at the planning meeting (January 20) and later issued a notice of motion for the January Zonta Club Meeting (January 31) whereby members will be asked to vote upon the document as a whole.
VOTING FOR NEW CONSTITUTION
All members are reminded that a vote will vote will be taken next Thursday, 31 January 2008 at the regular Dinner meeting for the entire new Constitution document as per the Notice of Motion and attached Constitution document emailed to all members last Monday.

MEMBERSHIP
Farewell to Barbara

Barbara, the former chair of the OMC Committee was farewelled at a gathering of Zonta members at Sandra’s home on Sunday January 13.  Barbara and Paul have sold their Caboolture home and will settle in Townsville to be closer to family members. During her time in Caboolture Barbara served as Vice President and Board member.  Members will miss her leadership particularly at planning meetings, her hospitality, her knowledge of Zonta procedures, her willingness to take on various tasks, and most of all, her friendship.  We wish her well in Townsville. 

Survey

Part 1 of the summary statement from the survey was completed. This section focuses on members’ perceptions of the relative importance of our club activities present and future. Cecil distributed copies of members’ perceptions of priorities just prior to the planning meeting for consideration by members as the yearly calendar was discussed.

Part 2 of the report focuses specifically on OMC activities and will be available to members for the January Zonta Club Meeting. 

Cecil Nielson

Acting OMC Chair

FINANCE & FUNDRAISING
Our next major function is the International Women’s Day luncheon on Thursday 6th March 2008 to be held at the Caboolture RSL.  Would all members please email me the names and addresses of people you would like an invitation posted to.  Regarding email invitations, please send the flyer yourself as they are more likely to open an email with an attachment from someone they know than myself.  If you need a copy of the flyer emailed to you again, please contact Glenda.  We will be having a multi-draw raffle with approximately 50 prizes hopefully.  If any member has anything they would like to donate, please bring it to the January meeting and I will take it home.  Please ask any local businesses you use or know if they would like to donate a prize for this event and don’t forget to handout the flyers.  

I have spoken to Lewis of the Twelfth Night Theatre and he has 80 seats for Menopause for the Saturday Matinee 2pm on 19th April 2008.  I believe we should sell these tickets for $45 each which will include a supper after the show.  Please ask all your friends, family and work colleagues if they would like to attend.  I will need numbers plus their money as soon as possible.  We have the option of taking another night also.  I have tentatively booked Thursday 10th April 2008 – again 80 tickets.  Let’s see what we can do.  

Thanks. 
Sara Allard

PUBLICITY AND PUBLIC RELATIONS

The promotion for IWD is well under way.  A flyer has been produced and is being circulated to members and friends.  A formal invitation is being posted to special invited guests.  We have been lucky enough to acquire a wholistic life coach - Miriam Schafer from the Sunshine Coast as our guest speaker at the luncheon.  Advertising in local media hopefully will attract more tickets to be sold for the celebration of Women's Achievements.  Posters with photos and information about our club will be ready for IWD.
Patricia and I are contacting the radio and newspapers in the circulation area to publicise events each month.   
ID cards are being investigated as to a professional design.
A brochure is going to be made up for the Mental Health Seminar in April.  Marie will let Glenda know what is required on this brochure.
Glenda

Chairman – Publicity and Public Relations.




GIFT WRAPPING “WRAP UP”
A sincere thank you to everyone for the many hours spent at Gift Wrapping in 2007.  

Cecil, thank you for all the time you put into the paperwork required for the smooth running of the stand.

We met some interesting clients and some really lovely ‘volunteer’ wrappers.
One client gave us a donation of $100.   My friend, Helen, was wrapping his presents and she nearly needed CPR and an ambulance when he handed over this donation!!!
It was great that so many community members came and offered their support to us and without their help it may not have been possible.  As far as I can ‘see’ the friends that I managed to gather gave us 126 hours (I could have missed a few so this may not be 100% accurate) and this does not included the hours that Gil, Beachmere State School P & F, Morayfield and District Lioness, Heart Support Group and Lifeline put in.  
Patricia
OLD PORTRAITS

Henry Lawson

Though you tramp the wide land over, though you sail in many climes,

There is nothing half so precious as the portraits of old times

Of old grandfather and grannie in the clothes that then were worn;

Of the house that knew our boyhood, or the hut where we were born.

Of the morning of their wedding, God, we’ve see some times since then. 

O they wake the dead within us, and they bring us back at last

To the courage of our fathers and the best part of our past.
















